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GENERAL COMMENTS 

UCC had less than 24 hours to evaluate the proposals for SPIKE, Critical Thinking, Communication in English, Communication in Turkish. Therefore, our analysis was hurried and may be incomplete and not as thorough as we would like.  

UCC believes that these university-wide courses should be debated at different academic platforms before implementation is considered. Therefore, UCC is not in a position to recommend or not recommend any particular matter. In this light we have provided some comments based on the proposal GEED111-112.
UCC also needs to point out that:
1- The title of the courses is technically incorrect because critical thinking is an outcome/competency and has no theoretical basis. The more appropriate name for a course with a similar content could be any of “World Civilizations”, “Civilizations”, “General Survey of Human Achievement” or “General Survey of Knowledge”. 

2-  UCC has the worries about the ambitious content of the course. It is quite possible that it exceeds the absorptive capacity of the majority of our students in terms of language,  general knowledge and reading comprehension abilities.
3- Lack of individual attention is a problem in large classrooms which will be exacerbated by the students’ relatively poor command of English.

4- The way the reading material is compiled and bound (to be sold in the bookstore) can lead to ethical and legal problems (breach of Copyright laws).  
5- Evaluation of the essays and portfolio as part of the assesment is unclear.

6- Coordination of this course with Communication in English Courses may result in serious complications. For example, the English courses are so closely dependent on the critical thinking courses in any given year that if a student fails in any English class but passes the critical thinking component, the material covered will be redundant and the intended organic link will be broken.  Therefore a pilot study in the coordination of Critical Thinking Skills and Communication in English courses should be conducted next academic year before university-wide implementation.

7- In the meantime while the pilot study is in progress these two pairs of courses should be taught independent of one another.

UCC would like to reiterate that it can not take a position on whether to recommend or not to recommend this course proposal. UCC strongly encourages all interested parties to seek immediate solutions for these fundamental problems (especially item 6) through consensus.
